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July 5, 2004

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

The enclosed proposed ordinance would authorize the King County Executive to enter into an agreement that amends the County’s sewage disposal agreement with Vashon Sewer District.  The amendment would lower the interest rate the County charges to the district for financing various wastewater facilities that alleviated severe public health hazards in two small communities on Vashon Island.  

In accordance with the sewage disposal agreement entered into September 13, 1999, the County financed a community sewage collection and treatment system for the Buelah Park/Cove neighborhood and a sewage collection and conveyance system for the Bunker Trail neighborhood.  The agreement obligates the district to repay the County for costs it occurred to develop those systems that serve, in total, approximately 90 residential customers and equivalents.  The total principal obligation is approximately $4 million to be repaid over 35 years at an interest rate of six percent (6%) per annum.  (The total cost of the projects was approximately $7 million with the Washington Department of Ecology financing most of the non-County portion.)

The 6 percent interest rate was intended to reflect the County’s borrowing costs at the time the two systems were developed.  Between the time the agreement was entered into and the time the systems were developed, interest rates dropped generally and the County’s borrowing costs dropped to approximately 5.1 percent.  Adjusting the interest rate to match actual borrowing costs is consistent with the original intent of the agreement and will also reduce the substantial financial burden this small district is struggling to address.

The district, with the County’s assistance, has also recently secured a 0 percent interest loan of $2.8 million from the Washington Department of Ecology (Ecology).  This loan, which is in addition to the financial assistance Ecology previously provided, will enable the district to repay most of its debt to the County, essentially substituting 0 percent interest debt for higher interest debt.  The remaining obligation to the County will still, however, be substantial and the benefit to the district of the lowered interest rate will still be meaningful.

By the terms of the sewage disposal agreement the County also assumed responsibility for operation, maintenance, repair and replacement of the sewage treatment plant that serves the main part of Vashon Sewer District.  Using this facility, the County provides sewage disposal service to the main part of the district in much the same way it provides service to other local agencies.  The portion of the agreement that addresses the main plant and establishes this traditional service arrangement will not be changed or otherwise affected by this amendment.  

I look forward to working with you as you consider this proposed ordinance.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Bob Hirsch, Government Relations Administrator in the Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, 
at (206) 684-1266.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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cc:
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ATTN:  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Don Theiler, Division Director, Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD), DNRP

Bob Hirsch, Government Relations Administrator, WTD, DNRP

